
ROSELAWN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING OF MEMBERS 

MINUTES 

DECEMBER 14, 2006 

 
7:30 PM  Barbara Kley called the meeting to order, inviting new members and guests to 
introduce themselves. 
 
SPECIAL REPORTS 

 
CINCINNATI FIRE – reported that 87% of business inspections have been completed. 
Encouraged fire safety during the holidays 
 
CINCINNATI RECREATION COMMISSION – Sandy Richardson presented calendar of 
activities for December. Also encouraged youth membership, and noted assistance would 
be available for those needing help with the fees. 
 
NO CINCINNATI POLICE REPORT 
 
CPOP – Susan Glas updated the council on CPOP activities. 
 
MINUTES of the meeting of December 14, 2006 were approved as amended, adding the 
names of Charles Houston and Charles and Ola Vanner to the CPOP section walk-through 
of Seymour, Summit, Section and Stillwell. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
LAW AND SAFETY – Monica Plear told of her experiences with the COP (Citizens on 
Patrol) training program, and encouraged others to participate. Grace Wilson has already 
completed the training, and shared additional information. 
 
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT – Mary Donaldson reported the newsletter would be mailed 
before the end of the month. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 

 
ROSELAWN –CONDON RENOVATION - Paul Probst reported on the Roselawn-Condon 
renovation, as presented to the trustees by the school architects. The new plan provides a 
large green space, at the front of the building, that would be available for community use.  
 
LIQUOR LICENSE REQUEST – Shell, 1900 Seymour Ave., has applied for a new C1 
license. It was moved and seconded (Glas, Merrick) that we object to the issuance of the 
license. 
 
COMMUNITY NEWS – Steve Kirschner noted  that 3 different sites at Paddock and 
Seymour were in the running for the new NIOSH facility, and encouraged people to 
support this at the community hearing January 10. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:55 PM. 


